Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that The Florida Real Estate Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by the St. Petersburg Housing Authority on November 7, 2016. The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 42, No. 221, of the November 14, 2016 Florida Administrative Register. The Commission considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting on December 13, 2016. The Petitioner sought the Commission’s interpretation of Section 475.011(2), F.S., and further sought an opinion on whether they qualify for an exemption under said Section, for the leasing and management of Jordan Park Apartments, a public housing and low income Tax Credit property. The Commission grants the petition for declaratory statement, finding that under the facts and circumstances outlined by the Petitioner in its request for a declaratory statement, the Petitioner qualifies for the exemption set forth in Section 475.011(2), F.S.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Lori Crawford, Executive Director, Division of Real Estate, 400 West Robinson Street, Suite N801, Orlando, Florida 32801.
